# IN THE SPIRIT

# **@St. John Neumann Parish**

May 26, 2013

We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs.

# CALLED BY CHRIST, GIFTED BY THE SPIRIT



### ST. JOHN NEUMANN PARISH

44800 WARREN RD. CANTON, MI. 48187

Parish Office 734-455-5910 • Religious Formation 734-455-5986

WWW.STJOHNNEUMANN.US

St. John Neumann Parish 44800 Warren Road Canton MI 48187

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986

Rev. Ronald S. Richards, Pastor Deacon Patrick Conlen

Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries

Donna Franke, Director of Religious Formation
Gene Kijek, Pastoral Associate
Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry

#### **Pastoral Council**

John Bres	254-0820
Jason Brown, Teen Representative	858-7373
Joe Camill	455-1079
Chris Galante	667-5127
Marshall Grazioli , Christian Service Representative	981-6778
Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission	453-4571
Eleanor Hoag 580	6-822-6839
Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission	331-9281
Don Iwanski	354-8795
Brian Klump	453-8132
George Kruczek	765-0877
Stella Krupansky	453-3059
Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative	461-1536
John Neault. Senior Representative	737-9953
Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission	981-4787
Nate Svoboda natesvoboda@	gmail.com
Jody Trame	459-1427
Jeff Wagoner	254-9327

#### **Parish Ministers**

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers	453-1533
Jane Dickman, Sacristans	454-4911
Don Dickman, President Ushers	454-4911
Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers	667-2882
Bill Franke, Media Ministry	459-5279
Linda Kalisz, Children's Liturgy of the Word	454-1956
Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers	595-0979
Nancy McGee, Lectors	586-722-4204

#### **Parish Organizations**

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator	459-9704
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry	459-7651
Walt Marek, Athletic Director	455-5910
Randy Martin, Peace and Justice	rem7662@aol.com
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support	416-9914
Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul	455-6232

#### **All Saints Catholic School**

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal 459-2490

# NO FINANCIAL REPORT THIS WEEK! RETURNS NEXT WEEK

### **EVENING BOOK**

#### **DISCUSSION GROUP**

The Evening Book Discussion group will be meeting on June 12, 2013, at 7:30pm to discuss our book list for the Fall.



 Please plan to bring a book (only one per participant) to recommend to the group. We are looking to challenge ourselves and have a variety of genre's.

Some suggestions are: historical fiction, autobiography,biography, memoirs, nonfiction, and fiction.

• We will also confirm our summer book to read for September.
• Any questions, please call Lori Wagoner at 734-254-9327.

On-line giving is now available. Visit our website or contact Jan Jacobs, Bookkeeper janjacobs@wideopenwest.com for more information

#### **EUCHARISTIC ADORATION**

Every Friday in the Chapel from 9:30am until 6:30pm



#### LITURGY SCHEDULE

Monday, Tuesday & Friday 9:00am Saturdays 4:30pm Sundays

8:30, 10:30, 12:30

Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment

#### **BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES**

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in the Parish office. All articles must be submitted at least 10 days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will be made to honor all requests; however, the paper is now smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.

If you have any questions, please contact the front office.



#### IT'S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE!

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us

### rrichards@stjohnneumann.us

#### Hello Everyone!

For the past several weeks, we have been on a journey together as a parish communion- a journey to help us grow in our faith and love for God, our families, and one another. I pray that the outcome of our effort of learning and reflection will be one of celebration and joy as we become better stewards and better prepared to answer God's call to discipleship.

The time has come to formalize our commitment to the fundamentals of stewardship. I ask you to reflect on the information we have provided over the past weeks. Last weekend we handed out brochures with commitment forms in them and we will do the same next weekend. I ask you to respond to the statements provided in the form as your abilities allow. God will bless you for your responses.

On June 1<sup>st</sup> and 2<sup>nd</sup>, following all of our liturgies, will be having a ministry/commitment fair in the Assembly Hall. Following the 4:30 mass, on the 1<sup>st</sup>, we will be providing sandwiches and snacks, as well as beverages (Beer and Wine for adults) and other beverages as well. Following the 8:30 and 10:30 masses on the 2<sup>nd</sup>, we will be having a pancake and sausage breakfast and following the 12:30 mass on the 2<sup>nd</sup> we will again be providing sandwiches and snacks etc. This is a gathering for ALL MEMBERS OF THE PARISH.

This is an opportunity that will not only allow you to talk to the various commissions in the parish-Christian Service, Education, Stewardship, and Worship-but you can also find out the different areas of ministry, for each, in more detail. This knowledge will aid you in making a prayerful and informed decision as to how you can give in the manner in which God is calling you!

Please bring your completed Commitment Form you received last week, or the newly received Commitment form you receive next weekend, to one of the Commitment Weekend Masses, joining with the rest of our parish in celebrating our growth and renewed relationship with God.

Even if you have not come to that decision as to how you can share of your Time and Talent, I ask you to please join us after each mass to be in communion with your fellow parishioners in the Assembly Hall. This is a great opportunity to be together and see the celebration of the life of our parish at work!

Thank you for your prayers and for your participation in this IMPORTANT gathering of our parish!

Peace in Christ

Fr Ron Richards



# Cucchi's Corner

rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us

During the liturgies this weekend we are singing a litany at the end of communion called *Everyday God* by Bernadette Farrell. A litany is a form used in ritual prayer using a series of short requests or invocations, each one followed by a response. There are many litanies in all of Christendom- The Litany of Loretto; The Litany of the Holy Name; The Litany of the Sacred Heart; and the one we sing at the Easter Vigil: The Litany of Saints.

The composer writes this about her Litany, Everyday God: To invoke the Trinity is to proclaim a God whose very essence is relational, and in whose image we are made. In a society that worships individualism, the Trinity calls us into a sense of unity with one another and with the whole created order. Everything is connected, and God is at work in the ordinary reality of life, making the world whole.

#### **Everyday God; A Litany**

Earth's creator,

Everyday God,

Loving Maker,

O Jesus.

You who shaped us,

O Spirit,

Recreate us.

Come, be with us.

In your presence,

Everyday God,

We are gathered.

O Jesus,

You have called us,

O Spirit,

To restore us.

Come, be with us.

Light of all lights,

Come, be with us.



What exactly is Grief Support? It is an opportunity to talk about your loss, to express your grief, ask questions, and support through your grieving process. It is for people who have lost someone in their lives. All are welcome regardless of church affiliation.

#### FOR AN APPOINTMENT:

1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call Dee O'Flynn at 734-453-0829.

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please call Cindy Pronze at 734-416-9914.

For special programs for children and teens, please call Regina Adams for an appointment at 313-268-6951.

#### **Vocations Chalice**

# A Program of Awareness and Prayer for Vocations

The Vocations Chalice is a tangible way of increasing awareness of vocations to the priesthood, the permanent deaconate, and the consecrated life. Images create attitudes, and attitudes lead to actions. Children will be asking questions and more people will be talking about vocations, and the priesthood, in particular.



St. John Neumann Parish gratefully acknowledges

**Jeff and Lynne Matheny** 

For hosting the Chalice and Praying for Vocations this past week in their home!

To sign up to host the Vocations Chalice, please email your request to:

Vocations@StJohnNeumann.us



# CONTACT DONNA dfranke@stjohnneumann.us



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

REGISTRATION CONTINUES

in Religious Formation:

734-455-5986

VOLUNTEERS NEED-ED!

ADULTS AND TEENS Please call if you can help!

## **FAITH FORMATION**

**BY DONNA FRANKE** 

Today we celebrate the feast of the Trinity. We honor the Trinity (three persons in one God) every time we begin our prayer with the Sign of the Cross. We pray "in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. We say the Trinity is a mystery because we cannot completely understand the wonderfulness of God. One thing we know about God is that God is love but the vastness of God's love is something we only begin to understand as we experience his love through our own living in his gift of creation.

One author shares a story that is told about Saint Augustine. Saint Augustine was a man who loved to think about God. One day St. Augustine saw a child on a beach digging a hole. He continued to watch the child and he saw the child pick up a seashell and scoop up some water to fill the hole. The child kept going back and forth between the water and the hole. Finally Augustine asked the child what he was doing. The child said that he was going to put the whole ocean in the hole. Augustine laughed and said, "You can't put something as big as the ocean into that little hole." The child replied, "And neither will you be able to understand the mystery of God."

So it is true for us that we will never understand the mystery of God but we can join Augustine in continuing to think about the love of God and understand a little more as we experience his love every day.

# MANY MANY THANKS!

To all who preside and assist with Children's Liturgy of the Word

#### **Presiders:**

Linda Kalisz (lead)

Robyn Davis

Agnes Handayani

Angelina Penaloza

Sarah Schrimscher

Susan Toth

Lisa Willerick

#### **Assistants**

Kirsti Beaudoin

Michelle Jonik

Drew Posh

Sarah Posh

Caroline Springer

Nate Svoboda

### Attention:

### **VBS TEEN VOLUNTEERS**

CALLED TO SERVE WORKSHOP

**SATURDAY June 15** 

9:00 a.m. - Noon

NOTE: Any High School teen who volunteers in any capacity in the parish is required to attend a

### Called to Serve Workshop.

This workshop is an interactive safe environments program for High School teens.

<u>PLEASE REGISTER</u> by calling Mary Wilkerson 734-455-5910 or email Mary: <u>mary@sjncanton.net</u>

### **FAITH WORKS**

There is so much happening in the next few weeks; don't miss out.

The parish **Stewardship Program**, "Called by Christ, Gifted by the Spirit,"

culminates in a ministry fair after all the liturgies next weekend. There will be plenty of food and friendship - and an opportunity to review ALL the different activities and ministries that make up our parish. The Knights of Columbus will provide a pancake breakfast after the 8:30 and 10:30 liturgies and our hospitality committee will provide an abundance of generous snacks and sandwiches after the 4:30 and 12:30 liturgies. We encourage you to participate in some ministry, but we want you to come and socialize with your parish family. Hope to see you there.

- The next Sunday, June 9, is the new date of our **Parish Picnic**. It begins after the 12:30 liturgy. It's always a great event for folks of all ages. We pray for good weather so the kids can enjoy the games, the dunk tank and the pony rides. The adults can catch up on the life stories of parishioners they haven't seen for awhile, or meet new friends. Yes, there is need for some help to make this huge event happen. The sign-ups are in the gathering space. Hope to see you there.
- Sunday, June 9, is also the day we choose 2 new members for the **Parish Pastoral Council**. It is a three-year commitment of monthly meetings and serious reflection on the entire life of the Parish: programs, policies, future. You still have time to nominate someone, including yourself. Be open to the Holy Spirit's invitation.

### Gene Kijek

- Sunday, June 16, all parish **High School Graduates** will be recognized at the 10:30 liturgy. A "Brag Board" is being set up by the Youth Ministry. Make sure your grad turns in accomplishments and future plans.
- Vacation Bible School happens the last week of June. Our facility is transformed into an incredible faith experience for youngsters. Many, many parishioners help show that faith can be fun and alive. Their commitment and energy is awesome!
- Don't forget that we are still in the active phase of the **Catholic Services Appeal.** Our goal is \$189,000, which we must accomplish and which is within our ability. Please turn in your blue envelope this month. If you are unable to participate, please let us know.

Yes, June is a busy month here at SJN. But, then comes **Summer!** Take time to smell the flowers and reach out to your friends.

# NOMINATIONS ARE BEING ACCEPTED THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL.

Commitment: 3 years of monthly meetings

Qualifications: SJN parish member, interest in serving the faith needs of the parish, willingness to suggest program development and to participate in parish initiatives

Please give your name or the name of a Parishioner you wish to nominate to the Parish Office.

Selection will take place on June 9.

#### TRINITY SUNDAY / THE INEFFABLE MYSTERY OF GOD







WHERE DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK?





Greetings and Salutations,

In our readings this year we have seen how God the Father, out of his great love for us, sent his Son, and how Jesus promised to send the Holy Spirit to help and guide us. So last week, we read how this promise was fulfilled on Pentecost. Today's Gospel we celebrate the Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity, this great mystery of unity with the Father, Son and Holy Spirit who are one in their love for each other. Their love is the source of our love for one another.

How does the Holy Spirit help us to know God the Father and Jesus? Does the Spirit live in you? This question reminds me of the song from the Lion King "He lives in you." The part of the movie when Simba is all confused about life and he is at a cross road to go back and help Pride Rock or journey on and forget who he is. Simba is confronted by a friend who helps him to remember his "Father" is within him to do the right thing. "HE lives in you and HE lives in me." Sound familiar?

Have a safe and happy Memorial Day, let us remember all those who are serving in the armed forces. God of Mercy, lead all families and all nations of the world to support one another and to live in peace. Watch over our friends and fellow citizens, protect them from all danger. Teach us all to use our love and service to bring peace to the world. Be with us this day. Amen.

Peace and Prayers St. John Neumann!

Sabrina Queen

squeen@stjohnneumann.us

Join your fellow parishioners in the Assembly Hall following all Masses next weekend as we celebrate Ministry Commitment and Information Weekend!

Sandwiches, snacks and refreshments will be served following the 4:30 and 12:30 liturgies.

Pancake and Sausage Breakfast is on the menu following the 8:30 and 10:30 liturgies.





#### SHOWING OUR STEWARDSHIP THROUGH WORSHIP

The Education Commission's mission in St. John Neumann parish is to provide opportunities for each member of the community to learn and grow in their faith in Jesus and, by living out that faith, share it with others. The committees working within the Education Commission offer many opportunities for people to learn through sharing their time and talents.

The Faith Formation/Catechetics Committee is responsible for our large weekly program and Faith UNwrapped, designed for families of all ages. The Middle School and Youth Group Committees, sacramental preparation and VBS are all part of a traditional view of religious education. More than 100 volunteers are needed for the programs to function as planned, as teachers as well as other talented people. The Adult Faith Formation Committee takes care of all the details necessary to arrange faith development programs aimed at adults in the parish. This year we organized five different programs and more are coming. The Vocations Committee this year has implemented our wonderful Traveling Chalice program to pray for vocations. We are all eager to hear new ideas and to work along with you to develop all of us into the servants we are called to be.



The SJN Parish Family Picnic is coming soon! Sunday, June 9, 2013

Come join us for an afternoon of food, fun, and fellowship following the 12:30pm Liturgy

Fun for all ages! Moonwalk Bouncer-Pony Rides Face Painting-Children's Games Cake Walk-Crafts

Most patriotic dresses (all age groups)

Frisbee Golf competition (Contest-all ages)

Please pitch in and help with food service or one of the attractions. An hour of your time will help to make it an enjoyable day for all. Teens are also encouraged to volunteer!

The sign up board is in the Gathering Area.



"We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. "

Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life."



### HIGH SCHOOL WITH MARY WILKERSON



Relay for life was this last weekend and, of course, our teens were awesome. I have to thank in a special way, Annie Marx who has taken leadership over this event the last three years (being pregnant does not go well with staying out all night) and Tom who is her trusty sidekick. Teens, you were awesome at helping out and keeping a positive attitude, thanks for being you.

Would you believe we also celebrated the last youth group meeting of the year last Wednesday. This meeting is always very bitter sweet as we say goodbye to our seniors. This year, it took on a special tone, as many of our alumni returned and we introduced the new youth minister Chris Leach! And, of

course, it was my last meeting as Coordinator of Youth Ministry at SJN. I cannot tell you how surreal it is to know how many awesome teens I have been able to encounter in this role. I also cannot overstate how awesome it is to see them become responsible, loving adults who are making the world a better place. I have said it before and it will not be the last time I say it, there is something special about the teens of this parish. More to say on this in the next couple of weeks as I take the time to say goodbye.

In the meantime, keep our seniors in your prayers!

Speaking of seniors, get those brag board forms in !!

And get ready for our graduation Mass on June 16<sup>th</sup>!



#### Called By Christ, Gifted By The Spirit - Stewardship At St. John Neumann

Over the past seven weeks, there have been many communications and discussions during Mass on the Stewardship Campaign at St. John Neumann. The focus of the Campaign has been to encourage our Parish members to engage in a more fulfilling participation in prayer, nurturing, sharing of our time, talent, and treasure within our parish community and the community at large. As Christians, we recognize that our gifts of talents and skills are meant to be cultivated and shared with others, beginning with our family and friends, with those whom we gather to share the Eucharist, and with the world.

By sharing, we will further embrace our faith as part of our daily lives.

Next weekend, June 1<sup>st</sup>, is Christian Stewardship Commitment Weekend. This is the weekend everyone is invited to commit to sharing their gifts and talents within the parish and the community at large. Please consider this your personal invitation to pray about sharing your gifts and talents as part of your spiritual journey with God.

# "K Day"

Join All Saints Catholic School at 9:00 a.m. or 1:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 29, 2013, for our **Kindergarten Preview.** Bring your future kindergartener in for an exciting storytelling adventure, while parents visit our three kindergarten classes and take a personal tour of the school.

#### **Our Kindergarten Program features:**

25+ years of teaching experience
Two full-time aides in spacious classrooms
Special focus on virtues and character education
Music, gym, art, computers, library and Spanish
Parent volunteer opportunities in the classroom

48735 Warren Rd. (west of Beck Rd.) Canton, MI



To register for this event or to set up a personal tour, please call 734.459.2490 or email cpisarski@allsaintscs.com.

www.allsaintscs.com

Accredited by the Michigan Association of Non-Public Schools / Regional School of the Catholic Archdiocese of Detroit



Peace & Justice Committee
Attention: College Bound Students

The Peace & Justice Committee will again award a \$500 college grant to the St. John Neumann college student who submits the winning essay describing how their field of study can best foster Catholic Social Teaching. The runner up will receive a check for \$250. The essay should be at least 500 words and must be submitted to the parish office or emailed to rem7662@aol.com no later than June 7<sup>th</sup>. A copy of the Major Themes of Catholic Social Teaching can be obtained by calling R. Martin at 734-455-7662 or email at rem7662@aol.com. The award will be presented at the 10:30 mass on June 23<sup>th</sup>.

The Peace & Justice Committee would like to thank the parish for its continued support of this program.

Neumann's Needlers - Thanks to the creative efforts of several people, we donated over a dozen each of baby blankets and baby hats to U of M's Newborn Intensive Care Unit last month. We are currently creating hats, scarves, shawls, lap blankets and baby blankets. Our next gathering is on May 28, 2013 at 7:30 PM. We welcome men and women, young and old, beginners and advanced. Questions? Contact Bev Polcyn at

bevpolcyn@hotmail.com or at 734-740-3701

"I call on the Lord in my distress, and he answers me..."

Psalm 120:1

As we pray for our spiritual commitment during this Stewardship Campaign, it is a befitting opportunity to address a needed change in the Funeral Ministry. Briefly, the Funeral Ministry provides family support for the loss of loved ones through fellowship and the sharing of a meal following a funeral.

Presently our volunteer lists are proving difficult to manage and out of date. With an overwhelming number of Parish family members eager to lend their thoughtful time to this essential ministry, we will be reestablishing new volunteer lists and filing all old lists. This process will hopefully allow us to prepare for our services more efficiently. If you are a current member and want to continue to be a part, please resubmit your name with current contact information during the ministry sign up. Parish members, truly interested in serving in this capacity, will have every opportunity to actively participate.

Starting with an updated list of volunteers will also allow our current volunteers to seek other service opportunities if the Spirit moves them! There are so many service opportunities at St. John Neumann, as you will see during the upcoming weeks. Why not be a vital part of a ministry that truly calls you? If you are a current member and would like to devote yourself to another ministry, please accept our whole hearted thank you for your past commitment.

If you have not been part of the Funeral Ministry and can lend yourself to the comfort of others, please consider being a cook, a donations caller, a food donor or a server. Thank you in advance for your thoughtful stewardship.

We hope to see you during Ministry Sign up weekend, June 1 and 2.

For any questions, please contact Marivi Latham:

by phone:734-397-7361 or by email: marividel@comcast.net

**FUNERAL LUNCH MINISTRY** 



#### **CALENDAR OF EVENTS**

Sunday, May 26

Liturgy: 8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30

Monday, May 27 Memorial Day

9:00am Liturgy

Tuesday, May 28

9:00am Liturgy

9:30am Women's Spirituality 7:30pm Neumann's Needlers

Wednesday, May 29

10:00am Bible Study6:30pm Rosary/Novena

7:00 pm OA 7:00 pm FA 8:00 pm AA **Thursday, May 30** 

**7:30pm** Women's AA

Friday, May 31

8:15am Stations of the Cross

9:00am Liturgy

Saturday, June 1

4:30pm Liturgy

Tuesday, May 28

Sirach 35:1-12

MINISTRY CELEBRATION FOLLOWING MASS

Sunday, June 2

MINISTRY CELEBRATION FOLLOWING ALL MASSES

4:00pm Ladywood Graduation



Monday, May 27 Sirach 17:20-24

Mark 10:17-27 Mark 10:28-31

Thursday, May 30 Friday, May 31

Sirah 42:15-25 Zephaniah 3:14-18a Mark 10:46-52 Luke 1:39-56 Wednesday, May 29

Sirach 36:1,4-5a,10-17 Mark 10:32-45

viai K 10.52-45

Saturday, June 1

Sirah 51:12cd-20 Mark 11:27-33

BODY AAND BLOOD OF CHRIST SUNDAY Sunday, June 2, 2013

Genesis 14:18-20 1 Corinthians 11:23-26

Luke 9:11b-17



Monday, May 27, 9:00a.m.

Chuck Janovsky (wife, Carol)

Genevieve Michalowski (Family)

Sumorfin Salazar (Family)

Tuesday, May 28 9:00 a.m.

Int. of Cindy Jenaway (Sylvia Saliba)

Jean Kolar (Jean Balogna)

Robert Lewandowski—1st Anniv. (Family)

Noah Tramonte (Bev & Denis)

| Friday, May 31

Gustavo Cardona (Family)
Joseph Gostomski (Family)

Int. of Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family)

Casimir Szymoniak (Gaylord Smith)

Special Intention (Linda Morehead)

Saturday, June 1, 4:30p.m.

Josephine Berczel (Susan Puchalt)
Steve Berecz (Cas & Helen Lacki)

Rita Miller (Family) Larry Saliba (Carrie Saliba)

Dorothy Zatkovich (Susan Puchaalt)

Sunday, June 2 8:30a.m.

Int. Raymond Rzepecki Jr. (SJN Parish Family)

10:30 a.m.

Anthony Figlioli (Joseph & Michael Figlioli)

Robert Follis (Jim & Joyce Drewry)

Helen Mac (Family)

Peter Pudula (Jean Padula & Family)

Sally Taylor (Ron & Sue Aho)

Stanley & Florence Victor (Bob & Mary Ann Victor)

Robert Wieczorek (SJN Parish Family)

l 12:30 p.m.

Int. of Carole Montilla Agoncillo (Rene Montilla)

Vincenzo, Loretta, & Angelo Fiorini (Florence Family)

Filomena & Rocco Gallo (Daughter, Laura Gillis)

Joseph Gillis (Wife, Laura Gillis)
Flor Mejia (Salazar Family)

Javier Mejia (Salazar Family)

I Clara Pereria (Sister, Laura Gillis)



#### **NEW DAILY MASS SCHEDULE**

St. John Neumann

Monday, Tuesday and Friday Friday—Adoration

9:00 AM 9:30AM-6:30PM

St. Thomas a'Becket Tuesday

Wednesday and Thursday Wednesday—Adoration 7:00PM 9:00AM 1 0:00AM-5:00PM

Resurrection

Tuesday and Friday 8:30AM
Thursday—Adoration 2:00PM-6:30PM

#### ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED PARISHIONERS

May 27	Richard Fanning (1985) Evelyn Kreucher (2008)
May 28	Frances Cydzik (1989) Amelia Smith (1992) John Cyril Sholtz (1997) George Dalpe (2000) Nicholas Compagnoni (2005) Robert Lewandowski (2012)
May 29	Josephine Wik (1983) Gerald Anderson (1992) Margaret Chmielewski (1999) Alfred Diliegghio (1999) Katherine Barkovich (2004)
May 30	Zepharene Otylia Smith (1997) David Birely (2005)
May 31	Hilda Sheridan (1988) Ronald Burns (1998)
June 1	Margaret Burns (1993) John Miklaszewski (1994) Anthony Saley (1996)



Barbara Dani (1981)

Laura Kennedy (1997)

Lawrence Walling (2003)

June 2



#### KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS

\*Susan Aho \*Richard Bargowski Jennifer Bargowski-VanHorn \*Kenneth Birecki Tommy Bohn Fr. George Charnley \*Rick Cigile Angela Colon \*Sonia Culver **Ginny Cummins** \*Mario David Ronald Dellamielleure \*Donald Dennington \*Pat Dennington Urbano Domingo \*Diane Flowers Patricia Goonis **Bob Grenier** Krystal Guzman Linda Harms \*Karen Holmes \*Dawn Johnson \*Brittany Kipfmiller Jodi Klucevik Lisa Kozakowski Tammi Lang \*Noreen Lauster \*Ellen Lindner Jesse Lindlbauer \*Liz Lopez

Norm Mientkiewicz Lindsay Miller \*Dennis Mullally \*Jill Murinas Mary Murray \*Robert Naumoff \*John Neault Dan O'Brien Justin Paffenroth \*John Predmesky Dan Prichard Holly Ranta

Joshua Thomas Retherford

\*Marti Ruedger Kay Ruth Cheri Sasena Delmar Schindler \*Pat Shankie Lillianna Shull Walter Skynar Beverly Smith \*Patricia Solodon \*Monteen Stafiej Nicholas Womac William Womac \*Peter Young \*Charlotte Zub

\*Indicates parishioner



Frank Luedtke

Having trouble getting to Sunday Mass or know of someone who is? Contact the Peace & Justice Committee at rem7662@aol.com or 455-7662 and we will arrange to pick you up.

### Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces

SSgt Leonard Adams Capt Erin Jensen Foley 1st Lt David Anderson Capt. Justin Foley LtCol Dave Bares Sgt. Forney Cpl Lucas Hankins A1C Paige C. Bauer Sgt. David Beattie Capt Eric Hettinga Col Robert Benning Sgt Jessica Hladky Capt James R. Bernthal Mai Carrie Howe Capt Geno Berta HTFN Richard Hoyer LCpl Devin A. Boersma Sgt Michael Jacobs SSgt Eric Brooks PFC Daniella C. Jara LTJG Jennifer Brooks Maj David Jesurun Cpl Rebecca Brooks Sgt Ryan A. Johnson LCpl Drew Butler LtCol Robert Kaminski LCpl Justin Butler LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski PO<sub>3</sub> Christopher Bykowski Capt Jeff Kelly SSgt Kevin Carney Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly E<sub>3</sub> Toni Colon LCpl Anthony Kennard Capt Sean Conlen Col David Kennedy Sgt James A. Cooper Pvt Virgil Klein RDML Kevin Donegan 1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky E2 Joseph Dziuban Capt Natalie Ann Korona E2 Mark Dziuban Pvt Anthony Lanzon Ens. Matthew English Col. Robert Lukens Pvt Bradley M. Finch E<sub>2</sub> Shawn Lyons

Capt David McGraw Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe SN Shaun Marx Sgt Marc P. Maziarz SpF Christian Meija Sgt Carson Middlebrook SPC Denis Montilla SSgt Michael J. Moomaw Dwayne Naugle PFC Erik Nelsen Maj Brian Nicosia Pvt James Oaks Carl Park, SFC Keith Pawenski Sgt Alex A. Polka SGM Joseph A. Polka Sgt Michael Potrzebowski Capt Mark Rausch Maj Jason Redlin 1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski

and It Dan Russo

Grant MacDonald

Capt Tyrus Scott SPC Guy Schlachter Maj Jason Schuerger Capt Shannon Schuerger Justin James Sams LtCol David Sebuck Sgt Martin Smith SPC Matthew Spear 2nd Lt Dennis Speck Sgt Joseph Spinicchia Sara Marie Taylor E<sub>3</sub> John Theisen SPC Shaun G. Towler SPC John Edward Watkins Sgt Christopher Wiacek 1st Lt Amanda Witt Sgt Alex White SSgt Robert L. Woods 2nd Lt. Daniel M. York Capt Drew Ziolkowski

Cmdr John F. Zrembski

# Pilgrimage to Italy with Rev. Ronald Richards! January 27 - February 6, 2014

Join Fr. Ron Richards on the journey of a lifetime as he leads you on an 11 day pilgrimage to Italy, January 27 - February 6, 2014. Pilgrimage includes roundtrip airfare from Detroit to Rome, daily Mass, & Professional Catholic European tour escort. Daily sightseeing includes Assisi, Siena, Florence, San Gimignano, Orvieto, & Rome! Venerate the Eucharistic Miracles of Orvieto & Siena. Attend the weekly Papal Audience. Enjoy a tour and savor a fabulous dinner at a Tuscan winery!

Early Booking Special \$3,599, pp double occupancy, if you book by June 15, 2013. Space is limited! Call Corporate Travel Service at (313) 565-8888 x 121 or 150, or visit us online at <a href="https://www.pilgrimagesbycts.com">www.pilgrimagesbycts.com</a> for more details, or to make your reservations.

Learn more about Fr. Ron's pilgrimage to Italy at an Informational Meeting, at St John Neumann Parish on *May* 18, 2013 at 5:45 pm or *May* 19, 2013, at 11:45 am in the Assembly Hall. Please R.S.V.P. to (313) 565-8888, x. 179 to reserve your seat!



#### **DEVOTIONS TO THE VIRGIN MARY AT SJN**

Wanting to spend added time with "Mary" during the month of May? Join us at St. John Neumann.

We pray the "Rosary" every Monday and Tuesday, after 9 AM Mass.



We pray "Our Mother of Perpetual Help" followed by the "Rosary" and "Novena to Our Lady of Loretto" every Wednesday at 6:30pm.

Every Friday, after 9 AM Mass, we have Adoration until 6:30pm. Also, we pray "Our Lady of the Seven Sorrows Rosary" at about 10 AM. All our welcome. You can find us in the Eucha-

ristic Chapel or in front of the "Mary" statue.

#### CYO VOLLEYBALL REGISTRATION

Registration is now underway for the St. John Neumann girls CYO Volleyball teams. Any parish member, 5th-8th grade during the fall school year of 2013, is eligible to register. Entry fee for season is \$100.00. Practice will begin in early August, with matches beginning in early September. Season



runs through the second week of October. You may register after all masses in the gathering area or by contacting Athletic Director Walt Marek at 734 455-5910.

BEFORE WE CELEBRATE LET'S COMMEMORATE!
MONDAY, MAY 27TH IS MEMORIAL DAY...

Please join the Canton Public Library as we commemorate Memorial Day with a collection drive for "STIGGY'S DOGS," a non-profit organization that rescues dogs from shelters in order to train them to be service dogs for Veterans suffering from POST TRAUMATIC STRESS DISORDER or TRAUMATIC BRAIN INJURIES. The organization's name honors fallen hero HM3 Benjamin "Doc Stiggy" Castiglione, who loved his Marines, his family, and dogs. In his name they are "RESCUING ONE TO RESCUE ANOTHER." Throughout the month of May, we will be appreciatively accepting donations at the reception desk of behalf of "Stiggys Dogs." Their needs include:

1) collars, 2) flea and tick medications, 3) toys—especially tennis and racket balls, 4) nail clippers, 5) dog treats (please no rawhide), 6) dog beds, 7) blankets, 8)dog crates (new or used), 9) treadmills (new or used), and of coarse, 10) cash donations—please make checks out to Stiggy's Dogs. The organization is happy to pick up bigger items—please contact Stiggy's Dogs at (248) 677-883364.

The Canton Public Library truly appreciates the giving spirit of our patrons. Thank you for sharing this "give back" opportunity with us.





#### SJN T-BALL REGISTRATION

Registration is now underway for the SJN summer t-ball league. Any children 4-7 years of age are eligible to register. Cost of the season is \$45.00 and play will begin early June and conclude in early August.

To register, obtain a contract from the main office.

For more info you may contact athletic Director Walt Marek at 455-5910 or T-Ball Coordinator Andy Bishop at ajbishop1@comcast.net.